
Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School 
 

NEWSLETTER LOCKDOWN EDITION 

10th July 2020 

Dear Parents and Children, 

What a week! Haven’t we been lucky with the weather.  Apart from ‘Wet Wednesday’ we have managed 
to dodge most of the showers and down-pours! 

This was the week that we said ’Goodbye’ to our Lovely Year Six children. 

It has been great to have had them in school in Blue, Green, Violet and White bubbles since the 3rd 
June. Mrs Smith, Mrs O’Connor, Mrs Spilling, Mrs Pettifer, Mrs Waring, Mrs McQueen, Mrs Walton, Mrs 

Baker, Mrs Coote, Mrs Hollidge, Mrs Boyce, Mrs Ribet and Mrs Claydon have all worked super hard to 
make the children’s return to school as calm and ‘normal’ as possible.  There were many new games       

enjoyed! Hide and seek has quickly become a new favourite in the Outdoor Classroom– with some children 
even wearing camouflage wear to help them hide! 

Mrs McQueen organised an Inter-bubble sports event; BLUE bubble were the proud winners! 

On Thursday they enjoyed a visit from an ice-cream van, followed by a socially distanced picnic with 
their families and a ‘leavers service’ on the school field. 

Mrs Smith and Mrs O’Connor had worked really hard to produce a surprise leavers film– this link is 
shared on the website - it will certainly bring a smile to your faces– I recommend a viewing. 

Although the whole school community were not able to share with the Year Six children and families, the 
children in school-based childcare were brilliant ambassadors for you all. They joined us on the         

playground and ’lined the route’ out of school for the leavers– clapping the whole time. 

It was a really special moment, and the start of a new St Andrew’s tradition!  

Today we have held the first of the Year 2 transition sessions– lovely to be able to welcome so many new 
faces into our St Andrew’s family. 

    And from Monday… the beginning of everyone returning!                                       
 We are all so very excited to be able to see you all again– we hope you all feel the same! 

Have a lovely weekend  Mrs Black 

CLASS OF 2020 



 

Daisy Phillips, Millie Marks and Finlay Roberts 

The 2020 winners of our Sporting Award. 

The children awarded the 
Joyce Fitch trophy this 
year for demonstrating: 

Compassion, Achievement, 
Respect and  

Enjoyment in school are: 

Liam P and Evan W 



 

 

Act of Kindness 

 Freya and Olivia have set 
up a gofundme page to 

fundraise for  Colchester 
Zoo by picking up 1000 

items of litter in 30 
days.   We have so far 

picked up 280 items and 
raised £340.  Its been a 
real eye opener how much 

litter there is! 

 

 

 

Reflection for the Children and the Families of Year 6 

 and for Eden-Rose who is moving to a new school. 

Old Gaelic Blessing 

 

May the road rise up to meet you; 

May the wind be always at your back; 

May the sun shine warm upon your face; 

The rains fall soft upon your fields; 

And until we meet again; 

May God hold you in the palm of his hand. 
 

 

 



MRS JEARY’S FINAL FRIDAY KAHOOT QUIZ 

 

The winners on the podium today are: 

 

1st place– The school based childcare bubble ‘BUBBLES’ 

2nd place– TP 

3rd place– George D 

4th place– Isabella J 

5th place– Ben R 

Home Learning Heroes! 

The pupils who have been spotted shining on google 
Classroom this week are; 

B1   Isabel   B2   Benjamin    B3   Amelia 
B4   Abigail  B5   Jasmine     B6   Kingsley 

 

Wishing a very Happy Birthday to the   
children who celebrate their birthdays  

6th July-12th  July 

Tia, Sofia,   

Elliot E, Ben W 

Reggie, Jasmine, Mrs Bourne 

 


